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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Environment Committee 
13 September 2021 

 
PRESENT: Councillors Dennett (Chairman), Holborn, Mabbett & Wood 
IN ATTENDANCE: Clerk J Haslope 
 

Minute No. 
ENV 21/ 
 
21. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - Councillors Black, Blogg and Richardson submitted apologies  

22. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – There were no 

declarations. 

23. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12 JULY 2021 – Resolved – that the minutes be 
approves as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

24. PUBLIC FORUM - There was no public speaking. 

25. CLERK’S REPORT 

25.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that motorbikes on the foreshore had been reported to the 

police and was being followed up.  It was noted that the Trees team at ERYC will carry out works on 

trees in Nunburnholme Avenue and that the Village Taskforce Visit Report had been issued and 

circulated.  Finally it was noted that a report on the Bus Stops in the village had been submitted to 

ERYC Transport team as requested.  

25.2. The current financial report was reviewed.  No concerns were raised. 

26. OTHER MATTERS 

26.1. Coronation Gardens – It was agreed that a winter flower planter would be ordered from Plantscape 

at the cost of £184 + Vat. 

26.2. Coronation Gardens – It was noted that following the discussions during the village walk the 

entrance to the garden had been altered to remove the kerb to improve the accessibility of the area. 

26.3. Grounds Maintenance – It was agreed that the Clerk would request a quotation for 2022/23 from 

the existing contractor to be reviewed at the next meeting. 

26.4. Riverside Walkway - The draft Management Plan for the Riverside Walkway prepared by Mires 

Beck was discussed.  It was agreed that the clerk would contact Mires Beck and request that they 

present the plans and host a question and answer session.  The first part of the project would focus 

on tree husbandry and enhancing the conditions of the Enchanted Woodland. 

26.5. Reed Pond – It was agreed that if available the EA and Mires Beck would be invited to attend the 

clearance work on 11 & 12th October, to follow up on the issues observed during the 2019 pond 

clearance work. 

26.6. Bus Stop Pictures – It was agreed that 3 photographs that have previously been provided to the 

Clerk, would be used to create new posters for display in the bus stop.   

 

The meeting closed at : 

Date of next meeting : 4 October 2021 

 


